Community—

Norval W.I. meeting held at Wilson home

By KAY WILSON

The annual meeting of Norval W.I. was held at the home of Ann Wilson April 4.

President Jean May opened the meeting with a poem entitled "The New 3 R's."

Roll call was answered by handing in a program suggestion and paying our dues for the next year.

A thank-you was read from Georgetown Agricultural Society for our donation to them.

A quilted runner has been asked for to display at the Country Quilt Fair being held at the Agricultural Museum in Milton, August 9, 10 and 11.

We have been asked to display our Tweedsmuir History books at two upcoming events.

District Director Norine Van Leeuwen read a report of the Halton District Spring Board meeting where many interesting events were announced. -

Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario is sponsoring a Pilot Project Training Course October

Upcoming anniversary

By BETTY SOJKA

The day has finally arrived for Hank and Marlene Burnett's 25th Wedding Anniversary. The family of Hank and Marlene are inviting neighbors, friends, and family to the Community Centre this Saturday. April 13th starting at 8:00 p.m. to help celebrate. No gifts are allowed. Instead, bring along a favorite tried and true and tantalizing dish. Please attach a photo of the chef and family, as well as the recipe of this entree. A "Memories Book" is being compiled for Hank and Marlene. In it will be included your recipe and photo. D.J. George will be there to get the party rolling all night long!

Ballmalal Nevs

The Hall Board out did themselves last week at their meeting as they planned for the April 18 Euchre, and the April 27 "Hard Times Dance". S and S Sound featuring D.J. George will be spinning the wonderful times. A special "Hard Times" food fare will be served. The price of the tickets have been reduced to \$5.00 per person. Tickets are now available at the Ballinafad General Store. The Euchre will start at 7:30 p.m. sharp, and prizes will be given out for top players in the male and female categories. Entrance fee is \$3.00 per person.

Members of the Rec Committee attended this meeting of the Hall Board, and gave a report of their activities. Signs directing visitors to the washrooms will be placed in the park, as well as one on the door to the washroom. The higher fence around the infield is now in place for player safety. Wednesday evenings are now available for rental of the baseball diamond. Contact Bonnie Walker at 877-6639. A deadline of April 15 has been set as the final day to submit written quotes on the grass cutting requirements of the Community Centre. Dragging the infield of the baseball diamond is also to be included in the services. Jim Bailey is accepting these bids, and can be reached at 877-6651 for more information. A community suggestion box has been placed at the Ballinafad General Store. Here is a way for residents to give input to the community. The Hall Board will review these suggestions at their meetings.

Fine warm sunny weather proved to be perfect for the Jim Dandies first practice of the season. Each member had batting practice while the pitchers were given a thorough workout. The team will get together again this Wednesday evening for another practice.

28, 1991, entitled Wardrobe Wizardry.

A.C.W.W. Day is April 28 at Barrie Hill United Church, 2 p.m. Halton District will supply a musical choir.

A Hands On Heritage Craft Day is planned at the Erland Lee Museum Home April 27, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Five choices are being offered.

District Annual is being held in Ballinafad United Church May 30. Registration is at 2:30 p.m. and dinner at 5:30 p.m. Provincial President Peggy Knapp will speak on "Change" at 7:00 p.m. The "Gift Stall" is featuring home baking this year.

Continuing with our annual meeting President Jean May asked Secretary Ann Wilson to read the minutes of last year's annual April 1990. She then asked for reports by P.R.O. Kay Wilson, Resolutions Officer Gisela Malchin and History Curator Dorothy McLean.

Reports were then read by the Convenors of their programs during the past year.

District President Eve Martin installd Officers and Convenors for 1991-92 and after told us how her 10 years in W.I. had been so meaningful to her. President

NORE NEWS

Jean May thanked Eve for sharing the meeting with us and presented her with a lovely plant.

Program was our annual Market Basket filled with beautiful spring flowers and homemade goodies. Marie Murray who always contributes lots of fun to our sale, acted as auctioneer.

Our yard sale is being planned for May 1 at 559 Guelph St., Nor-

val. A planning meeting will be held at the home of the Program Coordinator, Norine Van Leeuwen, Thursday, April 18.

Girls attending the Halton District W.I. Health course reported a good session on Wednesday, April 3.

May 2 is our Safety meeting at the home of Rita Deenik at 7:30

> Ceremony of Holy Baptism

Rev. Peter Barrow conducted the ceremony of Holy Baptism

during the morning service on April 7 at Knox Presbyterian Church, Georgetown.

Babies baptised were -Christine Lyndsay Willi, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bob Allison; Lesley Helen, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Allison.

Attending the baptisms were the babies paternal grandmother Isla Allison and Aunt Helen Allison.

Baby Christine had proud grandparents Domokos and Jolan Sass, and great grandma Jolan Szanth.

Baby Lesley's proud grandmother Thirza MacKay attended, as did members of the MacKay family for the noon luncheon following the ceremony. Also attending were big sisters Katelyn and Stacy.

Successful Lions show

Huttonville Lions Club report another successful show on Sat. and Sun. last. The Lions were happy and the vendors were happy. The next show will be held November 23 and 24.

Pinegrove euchre

Pinegrove euchre had six tables on Monday last. Winners were Vivian Shaw, Mary Wilson, Bruce Thatcher, Ernie Alexander. Lucky draw Mae Tost, courtesy of Webbs Flowers. Lunch committee Al and Mable Hives and Ken and Velma Ella.

Watch Tower tour

The Brampton West Womens Institute met at the Bethel of the Watch Tower, Georgetown, March 12 for a tour of the facility.

A short slide presentation was shown explaining how farming and food preparation is carried out by the volunteers of the Jehovahs Witnesses.

The group was given a tour of the printing operation of the Watch Tower publication which is distributed to countries all over the world.

There are 320 permanent residents at present that live on the site. Meals, laundry, dry cleaning and medical needs of these residents are taken care of here.

The group then had an enjoyable lunch at the Chateau Restaurant in Georgetown.

A short business meeting was held. Plans for a euchre party to be held April 19 at Huttonville School at 7:30 p.m. were finaliz-

Everyone is welcome.



*SALE IN EFFECT UNTIL APRIL 20/91